Public Service Grant Council Meeting Minutes

Date:  August 17, 2010
Time:  10:05 a.m.

Present: Gwen Yates, Vice-Chairperson, Juan Diaz, Ronald Mallett, Edgar Mathis and Arnold Tritt 

Absent: Alberta Hipps, Chairperson, John Donahoo 
Staff Present: Roslyn Mixon Phillips, Nancy Kirts, Sue Andrews, Sandy Arts, Lawsikia Hodges, Office of General Counsel
Welcome:  Gwen Yates called the meeting to order and facilitated introductions.

Public Service Grant Council Meeting Minutes – 7/20/10

Motion: Juan Diaz motioned to accept the minutes and Arnold Tritt seconded the motion. The motion passed.
Public Service Grant Council’s Working Calendar
Nancy Kirts provided an overview of the working calendar dates to remember. Ronald Mallett asked that an entry be added to include the date that the Public Service Grant Council member terms expire.
FY 2011 Public Service Grants – Budget hearing

Nancy Kirts stated that the Finance Committee would be conducting a public hearing on 8/19/10 and the FY 2011 Public Service Grants funding recommendations would be discussed sometime between 8:30 a.m. – 12:00 noon. Ronald Mallett asked to be notified at least 30 minutes before Public Service Grants would be heard so that he could attend the meeting. Roslyn Mixon Phillips said that it would be difficult to honor his request because the public hearing just provides a window as to when Public Service Grants would be heard.

FY 2012 Priority Populations

Ronald Mallett asked that a spreadsheet be developed detailing the history of how Priority Populations and respective sub-categories have been funded that could be distributed to the Public Service Grant Council prior to the next monthly meeting. Edgar Mathis asked that at the next meeting when the non-profit community will be heard regarding FY 2012 priority populations, that they answer specific questions such as what are the deficit areas and their impact on Duval County referring to evidence-based data. Lawsikia Hodges, Office of General Counsel suggested that verbiage be added each priority population must be exclusively served with Public Service Grant funds. Juan Diaz suggested being proactive with establishing funding percentages for each priority population.
Council Auditor’s Office Non-Compliance List

Nancy Kirts stated that the Duval County Public Schools audit was approved and off the Council Auditor’s Non-Compliance list. The only other unresolved issue was Prisoners of Christ and she felt that this may never change.

The next Public Service Grant Council Meeting will be on 9/21/10 at 10:00 a.m.
Meeting Adjourned

Time:  10:50 a.m.

Minutes Prepared by:  Nancy Kirts, AMIO   
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